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6 December 2016 
 
Ms Anthea Sargeant 
Executive Director 
Key Sites and Industry Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
 
Attn: Fiona Gibson 
 
Dear Ms Sargeant, 
 
RE: Response to Submissions – MP 05_0147 MOD 11 – Modification to Project Approval – Enfield 
Intermodal Logistics Centre 
 
Thank you for your correspondence of 27 October 2016 requesting a response to submissions for 
Modification 11 to the Project Approval for the Enfield Intermodal Logistics Centre. 
 
Submissions were received from Roads and Maritime Services (RMS), Transport for New South 
Wales (TfNSW), and Strathfield Council (Council).  It is noted that RMS and TfNSW raised no 
objections to the proposed modification in their submissions. 
 
Council’s submission, dated 27 October 2016, confirmed that the impact of the additional 
warehouse is minimal, given there is no proposed change to the site throughput as outlined in the 
environmental assessment.  Council did however raise concerns that they had not been provided 
with additional assessment information which related to Modification 10.  NSW Ports submitted a 
Supplementary Response to Submissions Report to the Department of Planning and Environment 
on 30 November 2016 in relation to Modification 10.  
 
There are no matters raised in submissions against Modification 11 that require further 
consideration or assessment. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above response, please do not hesitate to contact me on 
(02) 8814 5219 or at greg.walls@tfa.com.au. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Greg Walls 
Senior Town Planner 
TFA Project Group 
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